SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 

15th June, 2004 

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.20 p.m.
PRESENT:
Community Representatives

David Bates - Moorside Cricket Club
                                Toni Camilleri – Pendlebury Coyotes

Marlene Goode - Phil Snowden Centre

Graham Pattinson - Moorside Rangers JFC

Nashima Rahman - Salford Community Network

Norman Shacklady - Beech Farm Residents’ Association

Steve Sheridan - Valley Tenants’ Residents’ Association

Debbie Weston - Rugrats Playgroup

Ward Councillors

Councillor Warner - Pendlebury Ward

Councillors Dawson and Hinds - Swinton North Ward

Councillors Cullen, Daniels and McIntyre - Swinton South Ward


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Alan Eastwood - Area Co-ordinator



Brian Elsey - Community Development Worker



Chris Furse - Salford PCT 



Andy Howath - Greater Manchester Police



Peter Kelly - River Valley Credit Union 



Shirley Lundstram - Art Development Service



Paul Mayers - Art Development Service



Carol Robson - Community and Social Services Directorate

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN


RESOLVED:
THAT Norman Shacklady be elected Chairman of the Swinton Community Committee for the 2004/05 municipal year.

Norman Shacklady - in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT, pending the appointment of the Link Member by the Swinton Political Executive, Councillor Daniels be elected as Deputy Chairman of the Swinton Community Committee for the 2004/05 municipal year.

3.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE
The Area Co-ordinator (a) submitted details of the community representatives who had been nominated by local groups and, thus, were entitled to attend and vote at the Community Committee, (b) encouraged all persons present to seek formal nominations from their groups, (c) reported that, following the local election, Councillor McIntyre had replaced Councillor Upton as a Member of the Committee and (d) reported that, due to declining health, Mrs. Gray would be unable to continue as a Member of the Committee.

The Committee welcomed Councillor McIntyre to his first meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator arrange for the Committee’s best wishes and a bouquet of flowers to be sent to Mrs. Gray in appreciation of her services to the community.

4.
DATES OF TIMES OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT meetings of the Swinton Community Committee be held at 


7.00 p.m., on the following Tuesdays:


10th August, 2004.


12th October, 2004.


14th December, 2004.


8th February, 2005.


12th April, 2005.

5.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors B.J. and M. Lea and Frank Arnold, Andrew Connelly, Bob Doherty, Louise Jackson, Diane Potts and Barry C. Wilde.

6.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 13th April, 2004, were approved as a correct record subject to the addition of an apology for absence from Mr. Zott.

Details were given of the outcome of a number of matters which arose from the minutes.

7.
POSSIBLE DEVELOPMENT AT THE FORMER SWINTON SEWAGE WORKS
It was reported that (a) an update of residential land availability indicated that there was a plentiful supply of brownfield residential development land within Salford and that the former Swinton Sewage Treatment Works was not specifically needed to meet the city’s housing needs and (b) accordingly, the Council at their meeting on 2nd June, 2004, had deleted from the Unitary Development Plan the allocation of that site for (i) mixed use open space and housing development and (ii) an associated link road.

RESOLVED:
THAT the decision of Salford City Council be noted.

8.
XS PROJECT
Shirley Lundstram and Paul Mayers made a presentation on the XS Project which the Community Committee had funded via a grant of £10,000.  The project operated in Swinton, Clifton and Pendlebury and was aimed at 8-21 year olds.  It was managed by the Arts Development Service and intended to provide a positive and safe environment in which participants could develop creative and group working skills and use the arts as a tool in the process of personal and social development

of young people .

In addition to the contribution from the Community Committee the Arts Development Service had been successful in raising additional funds:

· £24,000 from Arts Council England North West

· £15,000 from Positive Activities Young People.

Examples were given of specific projects including youth drama and dance, martial arts and music and a week long residency from the nationally- acclaimed theatre company Active Drama focussing on bullying  . Ongoing and forthcoming projects were outlined including:

· An environmental arts commission in conjunction with Groundwork Salford and Trafford

· An artist residency in a local company to encourage Young People to consider their careers

· A comprehensive audit of provision for Young People in Swinton
· Work in partnership with other City Council directorates

· Planning of more practical work for Clifton and The Valley and  Poets estates
During the discussion on the presentation it was reported that:

· Cultural trips had been organised   to the Lowry and  the Contact Theatre.


As it was hoped to build upon successful events,   a Monitoring and  Evaluation framework had been constructed to ensure that strengths and positive opportunities were built upon and weaknesses and threats were overcome.  The document would contribute to the citywide monitoring and evaluation of  arts projects.

Participants had been involved in writing short play scripts.  This work would continue to develop and help to  increase the literacy skills of Young People.

Members of the Committee made a number of suggestions for development of the Service .  The Officers agreed that , subject to the limited resources of the Arts Development Service they would pursue a number of these ideas: 

· A review of work with The Lowry with a view to ensuring that young people in Swinton benefitted from the City's contribution to that facility 

· Work to develop poetry and performance and to build on previous work at The Lancastrian Hall

· Work with the Youth Offending Team on the possibility of using Drama as a tool to communicate with , and involve , their clients 


Members expressed their support for the XS Project.

9.
PENDLEBURY COYOTES
Mr. Camilleri reported that, due to the theft of material, he was unable to make the presentation on the above subject and Members agreed this should be deferred until the meeting on 10th August, 2004.

10.
RIVER VALLEY CREDIT UNION
Mr. Kelly made a presentation on the River Valley Credit Union - a not for profit financial co-operative which used the savings of members to make low cost loans at a fair rate of interest.  Such a service was particularly helpful to persons who might otherwise have to accept loans at excessive interest rates.

The Credit Union offered its services via collection points based at community groups and would provide resources to ensure that the location was safe.  Such collection points would be operated by using volunteers from the community group.

The Community Committee felt that the Credit Union should be supported and encouraged community representatives to consider taking part and contacting the Credit Union at:

The Old Bank Building

6 Great Clowes Street

Lower Broughton

Salford

M7 1RE

Tel. No. 0161-832-1998.

11.
MULTI SPORTS PITCH AT THE OVERDALE ESTATE
Mr. Elsey submitted a report outlining the current position with regard to the multi sports pitch on the Overdale estate.  A voluntary management committee had been established and was working through a range of issues including co-ordinating demand for the facility and establishing a maintenance budget.  A number of events had been held at the facility and regular sessions had been scheduled.  The outcome of a bid to landscape the side of the pitch was awaited and the submission of one to resurface the pitch was being considered.  It was acknowledged that there had been some damage to the facility although it was not clear if this was due to vandalism or normal wear and tear.

In response to questions Mr. Elsey (a) agreed to check whether the floodlights were working before winter and (b) indicated that efforts to secure the participation of residents from the Overdale estate or pupils from Grosvenor School had not been successful.

The Committee thanked Members of the Phil Snowden Centre and officers of the Greater Manchester Police for helping to make the various events at the multi sports pitch a success.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

12.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group with regard to projects which might be funded via the Devolved or Community Use of Schools budgets be dealt with as set out in the appendices to these minutes.




(2) THAT the financial position statement as at 30th April, 2004, and the provisional Devolved Budget for 2004/2005 be noted.




(3) THAT the following Members be appointed to serve on the Budget Sub-Group in 2004/05:


Pendlebury Ward - Councillor B.J. Lea and Christine Sigurniak.


Swinton North Ward - Councillor Dawson and Norman Shacklady.


Swinton South Ward - Councillor Daniels and Marlene Goode.

13.
COMMUNITY GREEN SPACE

RESOLVED:
THAT the extracts from the Community Green Space website now submitted be noted.

14.
DRAINAGE OF BEECH FARM PLAYING FIELD

RESOLVED:
THAT a report on progress with regard to the drainage of the Beech Farm playing field be submitted at the meeting of the Community Committee on 10th August, 2004.

15.
CLIFTON COUNTRY PARK - FOOTPATH

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to examine reports that chainlink fencing erected by the Council along the footpath under the motorway bridge in the Clifton Country Park (a) has been vandalised and (b) is unnecessary as the railway authorities have erected more substantial fencing in the area.

16.
GREEN FLAG AWARD - VICTORIA PARK

Members were reminded that judges would be inspecting Victoria Park on 16th June, 2004, to ascertain if it met the criteria for the Green Flag Award.

17.
SIR PETER MAXWELL DAVIES

Councillor Cullen (a) reminded Members that Sir Peter Maxwell Davies had been born in Swinton and that many of his compositions reflected the area and (b) reported that he was investigating ways in which the Council could celebrate Sir Peter’s achievements during his 70th year.

18.
LOCATIONS FOR MEETINGS OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

The Area Co-ordinator asked Members to consider whether it would be appropriate to hold meetings at venues other than the Salford Civic Centre.  Members considered that the Civic Centre was both the most convenient place at which to meet and the venue with the best facilities and that, therefore, a change should not be made.
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